Martin, James N.

Adams, Marcia S <Marcia. Adams@SCDMV.net>
2/21/2007 7:04:05 AM

FW: Thank You

Please read the attached email below.

Please be advised that 1 have not had an EPMS in over 3 years. This is just one of the issues I
will bring up in the meeting with you. 1 will also discuss the waste of state tax payer's dollars.

I want to reiterate that you personally told me to come to you if I detected any improprieties in
the DMV before 1 got in touch with the Governor®s office or the Legislative Audit Council.

Please contact me at your earliest convenience.

Jimmy Martin
206-2282

From: Juchum, Thomas H

Sent: Sunday, February 18, 2007 8:22 AM
To: Martin, James N.

Subject: Thank You

Jimmy,

Thank you so much for your part in the Call Center upgrade. It was a huge blessing to be able to complete that project Friday
night instead of having to come in on a Saturday.

We finished in three hours and Bruce and | were able to leave at 8 pm. It would never have happened without your initiative.

Thank You.

Thomas Juchum, B.S., A+, Network+
Desktop Support Manager

South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles
Telephone (803) 896-0559

FAX (803) 896-5537

The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or
privileged SCDMV material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this
information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender
and delete the material from any computer.
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